
 
Minutes of OFMC General Membership Meeting – March 6th, 2021 – Held at OFMC Field.  
 
Board members present:  
Carlos Paez – President, Jim Baker – Treasurer, Dawna Baker – Secretary, Jesse Hinds – Safety 
Officer, Bill Fuori – Vice President, Gary West – Representative, Mike Redys - Representative 
and Ed Luhrman – Safety Officer  
 
Called to order at 10:02 AM w/ pledge led by Carlos Paez - President.  
 

1. Minutes for the February 2021 Meeting were accepted.  
2. The Treasurers Report was read by Jim Baker and was accepted.  
3. Welcome to new BOD member – Gary West.  

4. AMA Charter & Insurance renewal paperwork has been received for 2021  
5. OFMC agreement paperwork is still in the works for signing, however the 
Representative at Greenways has stated that we are all set until May which is the official 
agreement date.  
6. Good turnout for the Electric Fly-in and Swap meet on 2/20.  Gary spoke a little about 
the event and mentioned a potential 2022 date.  
7. Cook shack will be available to CDs if they desire.  If CD wants to use the Cook shack, 
they can reach out to Anthony to work out details.  Next 2 events are all set; CDs have lined 
up alternative food source already.  
8. Issues with shed where Kawasaki is has been left unlocked when the last person leaves 
the field.  Please make sure if you are the last one leaving the field that this door is locked 
up so we don’t have to worry about potential theft or vandalism issues.  
9. Next weekend is the club’s Spring IMAC event; field will be closed all day Saturday and 
until 2 pm on Sunday.  Participants will start showing up on Friday for practicing.  
10. Safety seminar postponed to next month.  
11. Badges must be worn when you cross the fence line.  We should all take responsibility 
to request badges be worn if the person is inside of the fenced area.  
12. New member names were read, none were present so envelops will be mailed out.  We 
did have 2 new members attend the meeting and join.  
13. Carlos is working with the Training team on coming up with a review of new members 
planes and flying skill after joining.  
14. Member had a question regarding guest camping.  If a member has a guest coming and 
they would like to camp at the OFMC field, they can for $10 per day for up to 4 days.  It is an 
additional $10 per day for also fly at the club.  Sponsor of guest must be present for the 
guest to fly.  
15. Gary Doeren mentioned an issue that occurred while someone was charging their 
batteries.  Batteries which were charging caught on fire.  Please if you are at the field, keep 
an eye out for any charging batteries as you never know when an issue could occur with 
them.  



16. Next monthly Membership meeting will be on April 3rd at 10 AM.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 AM by Carlos Paez – President  
 
Submitted 3/6/2020 by OFMC 2021 Secretary: Dawna Baker  


